



@rder of the Arrow

Dear Brothers.

The month of April has been an intensely busy one for Chanco Lodge. During the month we held a successful fellowship at Camp Siouan and twenty-one delegates attended the 1984 SE-8 Conclave at Camp Rock Enon in Winchester. The delegates enjoyed a weekend of training sessions and great fellowship. At the business meeting, Section Chief Jerry Pifer was re-elected for a second term in office.

As many of you may know, the Lodge's membership has taken a drastic fall since last year. We will need all the help we can get for next year's Conclave so encourage anyone you see who should be active in the lodge to pay their dues and be ready to take an active part in lodge activities.

I would once again like to extend an offer to anyone desiring assistance with O. A. activities to please notify me.

Yours in cheerful service,

David

Congretulations to:

NEW ORDEAL MEMBERS

- 1. William Caldwell
- 2. Eric Emerson
- Matthew Francis
- Roger Justice
- John Vargo

NEW BROTHERHOOD MEMBERS

- M. W. Abernathy
- 2. Willis Abernathy
- David Bell
- 4. David Eschmann
- Rick Francis
- 6. Wilburn Loessin
- 7. David Trader
- 8. Hank Wilson



Executive Committee Meeting

March 31, 1984 Siouan Scout Reservation

During the meeting, the committee discussed the 1985 Conclave which Chanco Lodge is going to host. Mr. Keane discussed the menu and budget. The Consession stand which will be at the coming Council Camporee was discussed. A patch was suggested and voted on. The patch for the Fall Fellowship was decided on. The meeting was then closed with the singing of the song of our order.

Respectfully submitted,

Douglas Vick, Secretary

August 10 - 12 1984

"FALL FELLOWSHIP" Mark Your Calendar Now!!!!!



SE-8 CONCLAVE

The 1984 SE-8 "Meeting of Brothers" Conclave was held at Camp Rock Enon during the weekend of April 13, 14, and 15. Twenty delegates from Chanco Lodge attended and enjoyed a weekend of fellowship and training.

There were many special surprises at the Conclave. Some of which were; a visit from the National Chief, Bob Wade; a performance from a Country Blue Grass band; and finally a dance demonstration by Chanco's Hunter March.

At the Section's Business Meeting, Jerry Pifer was re-elected to a second year as Chief of Section SE-8.

As a whole, the Conclave was a success. All the delegate's thoroughly enjoyed themselves.

This will be an ideal time for all Arrowmen to show that we fully support camping, and expecially our Siouan Scout Camp. Lunch will be provided by the Lodge, and all members are expected to attend.

NOW THAT WE HAVE YOUR ATTENTION: Saturday, June 16, 1984

The May-June meeting of the Lodge Executive Committee will be at Siouan on June 16th at 1:00 P.M.

Scouters,

My tern as the Camping Promotions Chairman for the Chance Lodge is half-way over. Our two major objectives for right now are to place in the competition for Camping Promotions at the Conclave, and to promote camping by visiting the various troops in the Old Dominion Area Council. If your troop has not received a questionair asking when your troop meets, please send me a letter stating the time, place, and date that it would be convenient for me to visit your troop. My address is:

Bernard Rook, Jr. Route 1, Box 189 Courtland, Va. 23837

When you send me your letter, please include your phone number, and address. All letters will be greatly appreciated.

Yours in cheerful service,

Bernard